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July 29, 2005

MORTGAGEE LETTER 2005 - 32

TO:

ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES
SUBJECT:
Underwriting Section 8 Homeownership Vouchers—Updated Instructions

In Mortgagee Letter 2001-20 (ML 2001-20), which describes the underwriting procedures for loan applications where the homebuyer receives a monthly homeownership assistance payment (as known as a subsidy) under the housing choice voucher homeownership program, the Federal Housing Administration (FHA) announced that it would consider additional underwriting guidelines.  Since that time, FHA has monitored loan performance and examined alternative underwriting methodologies and is pleased to present the more flexible guidelines described below.

Highlights of Major Change


Mortgage lenders may now treat the monthly homeownership assistance payment as an “offset” to the monthly mortgage payment, i.e., reduce the payment by the amount of the homeownership assistance payment before dividing by the monthly income to determine the payment-to-income and debt-to-income ratios.  However, in order to use this procedure for qualifying the borrower, the homeownership assistance payment funds must not pass through the hands of the homebuyer, i.e., the homeownership assistance payment must either be paid directly to the servicing lender or placed into an account that only the servicing lender may access.  If the homeownership assistance payment is made directly to the homeowner, that amount may only be considered as income in qualifying the borrower, in accordance with the instructions in ML 2001-20 which remain intact for qualifying borrowers whose homeownership assistance payment is not paid to the servicing lender.


FHA believes these new underwriting guidelines will increase homeownership opportunities for those homebuyers who receive Section 8 monthly homeownership assistance payments while not increasing the risk of borrower defaults on the mortgage.  Mortgage lenders are reminded to identify all Section 8 subsidized mortgage loans by entering “88” as the program identification code in the FHA Connection or functional equivalent.  
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If you have any questions regarding this Mortgagee Letter, please contact your local Homeownership Center (HOC) in Atlanta (888-696-4687), Denver (800-543-9378), Philadelphia (800-440-8647), or Santa Ana (888-827-5605).







Sincerely,







Brian D. Montgomery







Assistant Secretary for Housing-







    Federal Housing Commissioner
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